CLUB INFORMATION
MEETINGS DATES:
All Club meetings held at
Circle B Rec Center
in Cedarburg

BOARD of DIRECTORS
Thursday, December 14, 2017
@ 6:15pm
NEXT CLUB MEETING
Thursday, December 14, 2017
@ 7:30pm

CLUB OFFICERS
President: Dan Burback

Vice President: Cal Cummings
Secretary: Mike Brown

Treasurer: Patty Kison

BOARD MEMBERS
Matt Geszvain

Chris Habich

Tim Einwalter
Deanna Einwalter
Steve Fischer

TRAIL MASTER
Randy Kison

Editor: Dan Burback
Publisher: Mike Mueller
Distribution: Mary Demler

Send all items for the B&B
Newsletter to:

Dan Burback

email: garagemahal(@charter.net

Monticello Sno-Mobile Club, Inc.
P.O.Box 717

Cedarburg, WI 53012
www.monticellosnomobileclub.org

B&B NEWSLETTER

December 2017 VOLUME 51 ISSUE 4

WINTER IS HERE!!

I guess summer/fall has finally left us as I’ve seen frost on the ground and I’ve
had to drag out my winter coat as well as hat and gloves. Guess the bike is
“stored” until spring, yet the sleds need to get winterized very soon since our
season is close at hand.

Speaking of our season, it is right around the corner. December 15" is that
date and if our conditions continue to stay cold and the frost buries itself into the
ground, then all we will need is at least eight to ten inches of snow cover and
cold cold temperatures. So far, so good!

There is a lot going on as we move into winter. We have guest speakers lined
up for December , January and February at this time. I’ll let you know of them
as the each month gets closer; so read on for more happening in December! Till
next time, keep your track on the snow and headlight pointed down the trail!

PACKER PARTY

We had a really good turn out as we had over 50 Club members & Club friends
in attendance. Plus the Packers WON!! Congratulations to our pool winners
from this party: Mark Helm, Steve Brandt, Lori Burback, Spanky, Deanna
Einwalter, Karl Simonis, Samantha Brandt and Chris Habich. And congrats to
our 50/50 raffle winner, Samantha Brandt! Thanks to all for joining us as we
thank all those for their help volunteering over this past season!!

THANK YOU’S

First thank you goes out to Julie Newhauser from Cedar Creek Motorsports.
Julie stopped in at our October Club meeting to discuss new Ski-Doo sleds as
well as the “Snow Show” that was held over the next couple of days at State Fair
Park.

Second thank you goes out to Dennis Guttmann, our own snowmobile safety
instructor. Dennis went over a snowmobile refresher in November including
checking your sled before the season as well as each time you hit the trails and
covered fatalities from the past season. There are lessons to be learned.

Third, thanks goes out to Cal Cummings, Bob Vanderloop & family for their
efforts setting up and driving our two entries into the Grafton Christmas parade.
Thanks also goes out to Cedar Creek Motor Sports for loaning us a trailer and
two brand new sleds as well as 5 Corners Dodge Chrysler Jeep for the use of a
new Dodge pick up to pull the trailer thru the parade.

Thanks again to the above for their time helping out our Club.

SNOWMOBILE TRAIL PASSES

Attention Club Members, just a quick reminder, you will need a trail pass to ride
your snowmobile on our snowmobile trails here in our fine state of Wisconsin.
These trail passes are now available online or at certain outlets. If you have any
questions on this, feel free to call myself or Deanna Einwalter or go to the
AWSC.org website: https://awsc.org/Trail-Pass-Registration
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PINK RIBBON RIDERS

We have invited Lisa Stahl (Hansen) to our December
Club meeting to discuss her group, The Pink Ribbon
Riders. Just so you know who they are, here is their
brief bio: “The Pink Ribbon Riders are a very small
volunteer based 501¢(3) non-profit organization that
provides direct financial assistance to both men and
women diagnosed with breast cancer.” The funds that
they raise in each state stays in that state for the
patients residing there. Each patient that is helped is
given $500 gift cards that are used to cover a portion
of their expenses. And the Pink Ribbon Riders was
created due to there female snowmobilers where one
lost her life to cancer. And they still use
snowmobiling to raise funds for this cause. This is
why we have invited Lisa to our Club meeting in
December. Of course, we are looking to help Lisa
raise money for her group, so if you are willing to
help fight cancer and make a donation, our Club is
willing to match up to a certain amount. Our Board
will decide on this amount at our Board meeting. Lisa
will bring along other Pink Ribbon items to sell to
help raise money as well. See you there!

OUR TWO ENTRIES FOR 2017

Grafton Christmas Parade New & Old....

TRAILS

By the time this newsletter reaches you, we should be
ninety percent completed with our trail brushing and
installation. We are up against water and/or crops at
this time, yet within a week or two, we should be able
to wrap up signing our trails.

The only other big item that we are still attempting
to finish is the bridge in Olsen’s woods. Due to the
lack of frost in the ground and especially in the
swamp, we are holding off this task and will see if
conditions improve. We are looking at Saturday,

December 16" to work on this bridge, yet only if there
is a good two to three inches of frost in the ground. By
the time our Club meeting hits, we should know if we
are on for this task or not. In the meantime, please
mark your calendar’s for this task on December 16
Thanks in advance for your help!

UPCOMING DATES FOR WINTER 2017
DECEMBER 2017

Monday, December 11 Oz. Cty. Assoc. Meeting

Thursday, December 14  Board & Club Meeting
Friday, December 15 Trails Officially Open

given conditions are met!
Saturday, December 16 Bridge Work

Wednesday, December 20 Wash. Cty. Assoc.
Meeting

JANUARY 2018

Monday, January 8" Oz. Cty Assoc. Meeting

Thursday, January 11" Board and Club Meeting
Wednesday, January 24™  Wash. Cty. Assoc.
Meeting

Friday-Sunday Jan. 26-28 Sno-Fari to Laona, WI

SNO-FARIs

We have one planned Sno-Faris to Laona for this
season so far. This one is on the books for January 26-
28, 2018. If interested in this trip, please give Cal
Cummings a call @ 414-732-5043.

As for the second Sno-Fari, we are still looking for a
volunteer to head up this one to a destination in
Wisconsin or the UP of Michigan. If you are
interested, please give Dan Burback a call @ 414-702-
6188. Thanks!

FOR SALE

1999 Polaris 600 Classic Two-Up; 7900 miles with
motor rebuilt three years ago and new track last year.
Asking $800. 1998 Caravan Tilt Two place trailer
with fiberglass cap, new axle three years ago and LED
lights. Asking $1000. Both for $1700. Call Chris

Tandem Axle Sled Bed Trailer, 3- Place aluminum, 2"
ball, spare, ramp, newer axles, v-nose. Asking $1200.
Call Dirk

2007 Polaris 120 kid sized snowmobile, clean, asking
$1250. Call Patrick
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